Contents

	Preface vii
	Biographical Informationviii
	Forewardix
PA	RT 1: FROM THE BIBLE1
	The Boy Who Dreamed1
	The Girl Who Gathered Barley5
	The Shepherd Boy and the Giant10
	The Twenty-third Psalm13
	The First Christmas Song14
	The King's Christmas17
	Three Christmas Gifts20
	Were You There?23
	The First Easter Morning24
	Easter Lilies
PA	RT 2: AROUND THE WORLD29
	Alexander the Great29
	Saint Valentine
	Charles the Great
	Alfred the Great39
	How a King Got Out of Prison42
	How a King Got Out of Prison42
	How a King Got Out of Prison
	How a King Got Out of Prison
	How a King Got Out of Prison

	T 3: COMING TO A NEW LAND	. 61
	Finding a New World61	
	Balboa's Discovery65	
,	The Man Who Was Thirsty67	
	A Room Full of Gold69	
	Baby Virginia72	
	Jamestown Day74	
	Fishing With Fire78	
	The <i>Mayflower</i> and the Pilgrims81	
	Squanto, the Corn Planter85	
	At the First Thanksgiving87	
	Yellow King Corn92	
	Corn Song94	
	White Friends and Red Friends95	
	Horseshoes of Gold98	
PART 4: LIFE IN AMERICA101		
PAR	et 4: Life in America	101
Par	T 4: LIFE IN AMERICA	.101
		101
	When New York City Had a Wall101	.101
	When New York City Had a Wall	.101
	When New York City Had a Wall	.101
	When New York City Had a Wall	.101
	When New York City Had a Wall	.101
	When New York City Had a Wall	101
	When New York City Had a Wall	101
	When New York City Had a Wall	101
	When New York City Had a Wall 101 The Tea Party at Boston 104 The Tea Party at Edenton 108 A Big Bell 111 The First Fourth of July. 113 Betsy Ross's Needle 116 Crossing the Delaware 119 Cynthia's Cow 123 Nancy Hart's Dinner 127	101

	White King Cotton139	
	The Star-Spangled Banner142	
	When Chicago Was a Village147	
	A Sweet Song150	
	Home, Sweet Home!152	
	Robert E. Lee and His Mother153	
	Heavy King Gold155	
	A White Horse158	
	Opening the Golden Gate160	
	The River That Runs Through a Mountain162	
	A Famous Tree	
	The Boy and the Flag168	
	How Thanksgiving Grew170	
PAI	RT 5: REMEBERING AMERICA'S PRESIDENTS17	73
	Washington's Birthday173	
	Hatchets and Cherries176	
	Riding a Colt	
	George Washington as a Schoolboy180	
	Washington as a Surveyor	
	A House on a Mountain	
	A Cabin in Kentucky188	
	A Boy's Boat Ride191	
	Planting a Tree194	

Part 1

From the Bible

The Boy Who Dreamed

Once there was a boy named Joseph who was always dreaming. He dreamed that he saw a sheaf of wheat standing up, and that he then saw eleven other sheaves stand up around it and bow to it. He dreamed that he saw the sun and the moon and the stars all making bows to him.

He told one of his dreams to his father. His father Jacob thought it was all very foolish and told him not to be dreaming so much. When he told his dreams to his brothers, they became angry. You see, there were eleven of them, and when Joseph told about the eleven sheaves, his brothers thought he was dreaming about them. They were the kind of brothers, who often become jealous of other family members. Their jealousy became even worse after their father gave Joseph a special coat of many colors.

One day Joseph's brothers did a very wicked thing. They sold him to some strangers and told Jacob that Joseph had been killed by a wild animal. The strangers were merchants, and they carried Joseph with them into another country. In that country, which is called Egypt, Joseph was kept many, many years. All this time Joseph's father thought he was dead.

At first Joseph had a hard time in Egypt. He was a slave and was sometimes mistreated. Once he was put into prison and kept there for more than two years. During his time in prison, Joseph explained the dreams of other inmates. Joseph

continued to receive the ability from God to understand dreams even while in prison.

Later Joseph became a great man after he explained two troubling dreams to the Pharaoh of Egypt. Pharaoh saw in his first dream seven fat cows and then seven skinny cows that ate the fat cows. In the second dream, he saw seven fat ears of grain followed by seven thin ears of grain that swallowed the fat ears. The Pharaoh and his advisors had no idea what these dreams meant. When Pharaoh was told about Joseph's ability to explain dreams, he ordered Joseph to be brought to him from the prison. Pharaoh wanted Joseph to tell him the meaning of his dreams.

God revealed to Joseph the meaning of Pharaoh's dreams. Egypt would have seven good years of crops and then seven bad years. Joseph also told Pharaoh that he should prepare for the bad years by saving food from the good years. Pharaoh thought that Joseph had a good idea and put him in charge of preparing for the bad years. He also gave Joseph a wife and a fine place in his palace.

After Joseph had become a great man in Egypt, his brothers at home began to have a hard time. Their crops did not grow, and their cattle did not thrive. They had very little to eat. There was a famine one year, a famine the next year, and so on for seven years.

Now in Egypt there was plenty to eat, in spite of the hard times. Joseph had managed things so well that the people in Egypt had enough to eat and some to spare. In fact, the Egyptians sold a great deal of food to the people of other countries.

And now, what do you think? Joseph's brothers went to Egypt to buy food! They had to buy it from Joseph, for he had charge of the king's storehouse.

Joseph had changed so much that his brothers did not know him, but he knew them. He could have put them in jail, but he didn't do it. He sold them food and, after a long time, he told them who he was. They were very much surprised and were terribly frightened, but Joseph did not hurt them. He believed in doing a good turn for a bad one. Joseph understood that while his brothers meant to do evil, God meant it all for good to save the lives of many during the famine.

After this Joseph's father and all his brothers went to Egypt to live. Joseph and Pharaoh picked out for them good farms and rich pasture fields near the river—the big river Nile. If it had not been for Joseph there is no telling what would have become of his father, of his brothers, or of their children. The boy who was a great dreamer turned out to be a kind and godly man who was a great leader.

Now, in closing this story, let me tell you a secret about Joseph's dreams and his ability to explain dreams. Joseph kept his eyes open and could see what ought to be done. He sought God's mind on things, then he went to work to do things. This is the reason his dreams and explanations always counted for so much. As the Holy Bible says in Isaiah 26:3, "You will keep him in perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on You, because he trusts in You."

VOCABULARY WORDS

inmates—people who are in prison

Pharaoh—the king of ancient Egypt

COMPREHENSION QUESTIONS

- 1. What were Joseph's two dreams?
- 2. What did Joseph's brothers do to him?
- 3. What did Pharaoh's dreams mean?
- 4. Why did Joseph help his family?